MINUTES OF THE GOVERNORS MEETING

13th OCTOBER 2010
Governors Present
Fiona Falle

Rob Fraser
Karen Hannant-Lawson

David Hunt

John Logan
Gaynor Miller
Tracey Shapley

Ros Shaw

Steven Smith
Victoria Stewart

Chris Warren
Apologies

There were no apologies.
Elections of Chair and Vice Chair

Rob Fraser was elected as chair; he was proposed by Steven Smith and seconded by David Hunt.

Tracey Shapley was elected as vice chair; she was proposed by Rob Fraser and seconded by Karen Hannant-Lawson.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes were confirmed and signed. 
Matters Arising from the Minutes

Mrs Warren had been unable to send out the report to parents, but was keen to get it out before half term, so parents could share the school’s good results. In order to meet this deadline, she would like some help and Rob offered to help to pull the facts of the report together. Action: Rob Fraser and Chris Warren.

Mrs Warren reported that she had received an email from Mrs Finnlayson implying that she was unhappy with the phrasing of the paragraph concerning test results from the governors meeting on the 10th June. After discussion, the governing body felt that the minutes were an accurate record of the discussion at that time and that the comments made did not imply any criticism of Mrs Finnlayson in any way. In fact the governors wanted to congratulate Mrs Finnlayson for the excellent end of year results achieved for her cohort.
Pecuniary interest’s renewal

All governors completed their forms. 

Review of Governor Responsibilities

· Curriculum 
It was agreed that Ros Shaw will continue to chair the curriculum committee and be specifically responsible for Literacy, Numeracy and Gifted and Talented along with Victoria Stewart. Fiona Falle will be responsible for Knowledge and Understanding of the World (Humanities) and Personal and Social Development. Karen Hannant-Lawson will be responsible for Creative Development (Art, DT, and Music) and Physical Development. Gaynor Miller will be the Teacher Advisor.
·  Training Governor 
 Ros Shaw will continue in this role and will be contacting governors regarding any relevant courses. Action Ros Shaw.
· SEN 
Fiona Falle will continue in this role. 
· Child Protection
 Fiona Falle will continue to be responsible for this area. 
· Headteacher Performance Management 
David Hunt, Tracey Shapley and Steven Smith will continue to be the representatives on this committee, together with Rob Fraser who will join as an additional member in his role of chair.
· Staffing 
Tracey Shapley will continue to chair this committee. Fiona Falle, Karen Hannant-Lawson and Chris Warren will be members. Tracey will produce minutes of the meetings.
· Health and Safety 
Rob Fraser will continue as the health and safety representative.
· Premises
David Hunt, Steven Smith, John Logan and Chris Warren will make up the premises committee.
· Finance
Rob Fraser, Steven Smith and Chris Warren will be responsible for finance and will be joined at the meetings by Julie Osborne.
· Fundraising
Karen Hannant-Lawson will chair this committee; Fiona Falle and Victoria Stewart will be the other governor representatives. The remainder of the committee will be made up of parent volunteers.
· Extended Schools Governor

Victoria Stewart will continue in this role.
· Appeals 
John Logan and Ros Shaw will continue to make up the appeals committee and will meet only if necessary.
It was agreed to look at succession planning for all the committees at the next governors meeting. Action: Rob Fraser
Headteacher’s Report

Mrs Warren presented the report and highlighted a number of staffing issues. Miss Osborne has requested to reduce her hours by leaving early on a Friday. Unfortunately because of Mrs Warren’s current teaching commitment, this would leave the office unmanned on a Friday afternoon. Jo Scott is also unable to cover this time, so Miss Osborne has agreed to take Wednesday afternoon off instead. This arrangement is not ideal as the school would benefit for more admin hours rather than less.  
Due to pregnancy related illness, Mrs Finnlayson has had to take sick leave ahead of her maternity leave. This has resulted in Mrs Cole starting two weeks earlier than planned. The children have taken to her and she is enjoying her new role. Most importantly, Chris feels that they will work together well. Mrs Cole will be able to meet all the parents in her class at parents evening next week.

Mrs Gill, the cleaner has also been off sick and Mr Goodenough has been helping out where he can, although this situation has financial implications for the school. Mrs Warren has been doing some cleaning to keep on top of the situation.
In terms of other issues, a parents’ survey has been completed and Mrs Warren will report on the results in her Report to Parents. 
A curriculum meeting has been arranged for 3rd November to inform the parents about the creative curriculum and the impact it has had on the pupils learning. Mrs Warren feels that the creative curriculum has enriched the children and helped to maintain excellent results. The school is developing children well and providing them with skills to deal with the way the world is changing. Mrs Warren was encouraged recently when she attended a conference on ‘gifted and talented’, as the way they advocated teaching gifted and talented children was the way that Eversholt teach all the children, by developing their research, analytical and problem solving skills. There are a few gaps to fill, such as times tables, but these areas are being addressed.
In the future there will be a meeting with parents prior to their children making the transition from reception to Year 1, to explain the creative curriculum and the impact this will have on learning.

Sub-Committee Reports

Staffing

· Mrs Alison Coles has been appointed to cover 3 days a week for Mrs Finnlayson’s maternity leave. Mrs Warren will teach the other 2 days. There was an encouraging response to the job, with some excellent applicants.
· All the teaching assistants have voluntarily reduced their hours to help with the budget. 

· The school has produced a model staffing plan, and as changes in staff occur, the committee will have this plan in mind when making any appointments.
Finance

· The budget was set in March and re-jigged in June, however all schools have to resubmit any adjustments by 31st October. Despite cutting costs, we are projecting an over spend of about £10,000. This figure could rise if we have to employ supply teachers to cover sick leave, particularly as Mrs Warren is now teaching two days a week to help cover maternity leave, it means that she cannot cover any other absences. Action: Rob Fraser
· Rob will investigate the problems involved in running a deficit budget. He will be attending a Chair of Governors meeting tomorrow and will discuss this with his fellow Chairs. Action: Rob Fraser
· By the next governors meeting we will have to have decided if we are going to use the school fund or run a deficit budget. Either way, we will need to carefully control spending and also keep accurate records to show that we are addressing the problem.
· The committee continues to look at school lunch provision as this could be an area to cut costs. However, it is a complicated area as we are obliged to provide hot lunches to free school meals children.

· It was agreed not to progress the all weather pitch project at the moment. All those people who have purchased squares of the pitch will be contacted, the situation explained and their money offered back. This is only a short term set back and the project will go ahead in the future. Action: Fiona Falle
Premises

· Due to the budget, the current focus of the committee must be to run all the services as efficiently as possible. A meeting will be arranged in the near future to look at all areas. Action: Steven Smith
Social

· The sports day bbq and the leaver’s cricket match were a great success and need to be on the calendar each year.
· A recipe book is being produced, hopefully ready to sell at the Christmas bazaar on Saturday 27th November. However more recipes are needed and Chris agreed to write a note to remind parents. Action: Chris Warren
· The Auction of Promises held on Saturday did extremely well. Money is still coming in and the committee will confirm the amount raised in the near future.

· The gourmet club has made a promising start, with 10 cards sold to date. Karen will remind parents of this offer. Action: Karen Hannant-Lawson
· Fiona has looked into gift aid and while it was impossible to use it for the auction, as money was being exchanged for a service or item, it could be used for the all weather pitch squares when we start this up again.
Health and Safety

· Rob has completed the Health and Safety course and everything is on track.
Curriculum

· Ros will shortly be meeting with Chris to discuss governor visits for the year. Action: Ros Shaw
School Improvement Plan 2010 – 2011
Mrs Warren discussed the main areas for action on the SIP and reported that all was going to plan. The one area that is proving difficult is finding a school to work in partnership with us in order to give the children experience of diverse cultures. Queen Park School in Bedford, who have worked with us in the past, have not responded to Chris’ numerous phone calls. Chris will now follow up working with Simpson School and the Redway School, both in Milton Keynes. Action Chris Warren.
School Self Evaluation (SEF)

Chris is currently updating the SEF to send to John Carter. The Government have recently announced that they are doing away with the SEF, but no doubt will replace it with something different! Action Chris Warren
FMSIS 

This financial review has been completed.
Reporting to Parents

It is hoped that this report will be ready to go out to parents just before half term. Action: Chris Warren
Academies 
Fiona has been looking into Academies on behalf of the governing body, however it was agreed that this was not something we wanted to pursue. Ros has attended a meeting about trusts and academies and will attend any future meetings. Chris has also attended a HAST meeting and will continue to do so in order to stay in touch.
Governor Visits and monitoring for the year

Ros and Chris will produce a programme of governor visits for the year. As far as training goes, we have paid a subscription for training so we can attend as many courses as we need. Currently, Victoria has been booked onto an Induction course and Rob onto a Finance course.
Correspondence

· We have received a letter from Mrs Gordon expressing her thanks for the support of the school and governors while she was on compassionate leave recently.
· The Chair of governors at Sundon school has written to all members of HAST to see if any head would be interested in a ‘head share’ scheme. Rob will reply that we are not interested at the moment, but all governors agreed that this inevitably may be the way forward for small schools. Action: Rob Fraser
Any Other Business

· Karen raised the problem of bad parking on the corner opposite the school lane again. Also the school need early morning patrol helpers for Tuesday and Wednesday mornings. Chris will write to parents on both counts. Action: Chris Warren
Dates for the coming year

Governor meetings have been planned for:

Thursday 27th January
Thursday 19th May
Thursday 13th October
All will take place at 7.30pm in the staffroom at school.
